Broker flags up premium financing 
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A bid to persuade shipowners and charterers of the merits of premium financing has been launched by marine-insurance broker Neil Barlow. Premium financing is a niche product in the non-marine arena but he is targeting the protection-and-indemnity (P&I) renewals to see if there is a market among owners and charterers.

Barlow, of Kent-based Harbour Insurance Brokers, has launched Insurance Premium Finance Ltd, which has already signed up two small owners for the product and got an agreement from an International Group club that they will support the scheme.

Premium finance allows an owner to pay their insurance costs in 10 instalments instead of perhaps the four required by a P&I club or hull insurer. There is a cash-flow perk to the owner and the underwriter gets the full annual premium upfront.

The scheme is, however, based on the underwriter giving a discount of perhaps 2.5% for upfront payment, so the "loan" cost to the owner is cut from the 5% charged by Insurance Premium Finance to a net 2.5%.

Barlow points out that premium financing boosts owners' cash flow for a net cost of around 2.5% and this is effectively a competitively priced short-term loan for anyone who may be under financial pressure.

He says a number of clubs and hull underwriters have agreed they will accept premium financing, which also removes a credit risk from an insurance transaction as the funds come from an AAA-rated continental European bank. The scheme also has attractions for intermediaries as they also get their brokerage up front.

But the scheme appears to be crucially dependent on clubs and hull underwriters giving a worthwhile discount for prompt payment of premium and owners finding the cash-flow advantage sufficiently attractive to pay the financing margin.

Barlow is a marine broker but has a sideline in farm and estate insurance, where premium financing is an established product. He has an initial $30m credit line but says the bank is prepared to make much more available if premium financing takes off.

Barlow says premium financing has been held back in marine as it has not been available for cross-border transactions, so a Greek shipowner doing business with a London-managed club or hull underwriter at Lloyd's would not have been eligible.

A cancellation clause has to be agreed so that if an owner defaults on the instalments due to Insurance Premium Finance the cover is cancelled with a pro-rata proportion of the premium returned.
